

Osceola Campus F/S Meeting Minutes

January 13, 2009

Attendees: Aryan Ashkani, Andrew Becker, Anthony Beninati, Andi Berry, Michael Bosley, Marie Brady, 
                    Ron Brandolini, Diane Brown, Paul Chapman, Ron Colburn, Anthony Cornett, Oscar Cuan, 
                    Steve Cunningham, Akos Delneky, Kristiann Dougherty, Allen Dunn, Magdala Emmanuel,

                    Raymond Enger, Betty Fenner, Donna French, Stephanie Freuler, Dan Geraghty, Tami Gitto, 
                    Al Groccia, Peggy Gunnell, Christina Hardin, Deidre Holmes Dubois, Jenny Hu, Dale Husbands, 
                    Clay Inman, Ricot Jean, Chris Klinger, Gary Kokaisel, Shari Koopmann, Pierre Lubold, 
                    Mabel Machin, John McFarland, Mary McGowan, Cynthia Miller, Kevin Mulholland, 
                    Teresa Nater, Carole Nevels, Elizabeth Park, Connie Parrish,  Ellen Pastorino, Melissa Pedone, 
                    Christie Pickeral, Ann Regis, Elisa Rivera-Boyles, Denise Ross, Susan Skambis, Jorge Soto, 
                    Donna Sovern, Jackie Starren, Sonia Suri, Alfred Taylor, Marlene Temes, Angie Trutie, 
                    Judi Velazquez, Elizabeth Washington, Chris Weidman

Call to Order/Welcome: 

               Marie Brady called the meeting to order.  
-Announced that Silvia was at the President’s Senior Staff meeting, and we may know more 

 about the budget when she returns.  She assured us that Valencia Community is solid, and is 

 prepared for the 4% cut.  It was suggested that if we have any questions, to stop by 

 her office.  

-Expressed sincere thanks to Student Services for their work registering students and flexibility  

 to keep registration going even when their offices were closed for renovation.

-Expressed sincere thanks to Custodial Services for their work in having our classrooms and  

 hallways look great to begin a new semester.

-Enrollment figures:  7,881 up 25.2% from last year.

-Introduced Michael Bosley as the new Assistant Provost for Lake Nona.  Mike will be 
 occupying 3-341 temporarily until Lake Nona is ready for occupancy.

-Laptops were purchased from strategic equipment for classrooms 2-218 & 

 2-240 (buildings are Wi-Fi).  Suggestions are welcome, and if assistance is needed, contact 
 Jorge Soto, ext. 4888.

-New chairs were purchased from Strategic Equipment for building 2, and the 

 extra blue plastic chairs are available for use.  These chairs are in hallways of bldg. 3 to help  

 accommodate students between classes.
-The Osceola Center for the Arts Art Fair scheduled for Saturday, February 7th and 

 Sunday, February 8th on the Osceola Campus grounds.   Approximately 100 artists, and 

 entertainment headed by Ron Colburn.  See Kevin Mulholland should we have art to 

 display.  

Mathematics and Science:  



-Announced that we have new faculty in the Math/Science area.



-Math Support Center (2-142).  Center can be used for preparation of State Comp Exams, Test                          
                            Reviews, SL, etc).
Communication and Humanities:  


-Expressed sincere thanks to faculty & staff.
Business/IT/Social Science:



-Announced that his assistant, Rosa Sanchez was back from her leave (son’s tragic death).



-Announced that George Witta was still on leave.

-Enrollment:  27% (92% capacity).
Faculty Association: 



-Expressed sincere thanks to Deidre Holmes Dubois, Christina Hardin, Christie Pickeral.



-Faculty Association Meeting – Thursday, January 22nd in the faculty lounge.

Learning Center:



-Announced Wilbur Alfaro as the new A/V Technology Support Specialist.

-Announced the new laptops in classrooms 2-115, 2-218 & 2-240.

-Announced new OSD equipment in the Testing Center.

-Smart Thinking:  300 hours remaining for Spring Semester.


-Reminded faculty/staff of the Library Instructions classes. 
Student Services:  


-New faculty:



     
-Tenisha Castor, full-time Student Services Specialist



   
 -Kenyatta Joseph, part-time Academic Advisor



    
 -Melissa Alicea, part-time Financial Aid Specialist



     
-Full-time Financial Aid Coordinator (TBA)



-Announced that the Answer Center & Suite Area has been expanded.



-Dr. Celeste Henry, Counselor will be on leave and all counseling referrals will be conducted by 

 Chris Klinger.
-Weight Watchers:  Monday, February 2nd at 3:15 p.m.   

Student Development:



-Co-curriculum Programs.


-Volunteer Fair:  Tuesday, January 27th from 10:00 – 2:00 p.m. in the Atrium.

Other:



-Kristiann Dougherty mentioned that she had attended the 1st Annual Central Florida Great 
 Teachers Seminar held in Cocoa Beach from January 8th – January 10th.  It was attended by 20 
 faculty members and about 8 additional faculty members served as facilitators.  It was held to 
 promote exchange of teaching ideas.  

